台灣駐布里斯本台北經濟文化辨事處處長陶令文唁電





Venerable Man Wang Abbess Fo Guang Shan Chung Tian Temple 1034 Underwood Road, Priestdale, QLD

10 February, 2023

Dear Abbess Man Wang,

On behalf of the Taipei Economic and Cultural Office in Brisbane, I would like to extend our deepest condolences to you and all the members of the Fo Guang Shan family on the passing of Venerable Master Hsing Yun.

The Venerable Master is one of the most revered religious leaders from Taiwan. His Humanistic Buddhism teachings provide enlightenment to millions of followers around the world. While the Buddhi's Light International Association he founded has branched out to over 170 countries worldwide, offering spiritual, medical and humanitarian services to those in need.

The Venerable Master will be forever remembered for his propagation of Humanistic Buddhism, as well as his tireless efforts to promote inter-religious dialogue and harmony.

I trust that with your leadership, Fo Guang Shan Chung Tian Temple will honour the Venerable Master's legend by continuing to spread the Dharma and to provide charitable and educational services to the local community.

Yours sincerely.

陶金文

Edward Ling-Wen Tao Director-General